RAMBLERS NEWSLETTER
MAY 2023

I spoke to Linda Kanai on Tuesday night and there is no public funeral. Interment of Bill’s
ashes will be Friday and a family memorial service will be held on Saturday. Cards to Linda
and Bill’s family can be sent to Linda Kanai, 30 Y Street, Lake Lotawana, MO 64086. An
obituary should be out soon in the papers. Bill’s daughter was working on it.

May 19 - Our hearts are heavy as we end this dance season without Bill. But he loved this
activity, and we will march on to host our last dance of the season on May 19. Devil’s Food
Cake 1s the main refreshment theme. I’m thinking cupcakes! Club members will bring veggies,
fruit, cheese/crackers, finger sandwiches. Dave King has agreed to call the dance for us. Dave
is a former caller who took a break to raise a family and now is back and wants to call again.
Please come and support him.

Upcoming visits — come join us!

Saturday, April 29 — Docey Dandies (Gardner, Ks); Caller: Mike Salerno

Sunday, April 30 — Savannah Sashayers; Minnie Cline Elementary, 803 W Price, Savannah.
Caller: Mike Hogan

Monday, May 1 — Coordinators; Adv 5:30-7, Plus 7-9; Caller: Chuck Owings.

Tuesday, May 2 — Heartland Squares; Grease/50’s theme, Caller Jay Krebs.

Weekend of May 5/6 — I will be in St. Louis. Options would be Live Wires (another Grease
themed dance) on Friday, St. Joe Square on Friday, or Maysville or Santa Fe Trailers on
Saturday. Your choice if you are able to go visiting.

Nothing scheduled Mother’s Day weekend. If you are going somewhere, let me know.

Monday, May 8 — KC Plus, Prairie Village, Ks. Caller: Dana Schirmer. Nothing scheduled
Mother’s Day weekend.

Saturday, May 20 — Shooting Stars Demo at Kearney Farmer’s Market (see flyer), 9-10am.

Nothing scheduled Memorial Day weekend. If you are going somewhere, let me know.

REMINDER: Club fundraisers:
Adyline collects old cell phones & tablets to turn in for money.

Edythe collects Best Choice labels to send in; we get $30/1,000 labels. Keep saving, bring
them to a dance!

Election of officers normally takes place in April. But since we did not host a dance in
April, and since May is our last dance, I am suggesting we hold a FULL CLUB
MEMBER MEETING IN MAY ON A DATE AFTER THE DANCE. I will confer with
the current officers as to a date for the meeting between the 19" and 31%. I will send an
invitation to the entire membership. We need your help to make some very important
decisions about the future of the club.
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